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Cross Country

On Thursday last week students

participated in cross country. It was

great to see students from every grade

having a go and supporting each other.

Congratulations to blue house for

receiving the most house points through

their efforts and participation.

http://www.paynesville-ps.vic.edu.au
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Principal’s Report

Dear Parents, Carers, Families and Members of our Community,

The term has started out well and we have seen students return to classroom routines

and structures. It was great to hear the stories students shared about their Easter and

the holidays. Cross Country was a fantastic day and the weather held out for us all to

enjoy the session. Our Grade 5/6 Bowls team represented us and themselves with pride

and respect at the Division Competition on Monday. Whilst they did not make it through

to the next level they were very competitive and games were tight. Well done to all our

students who have competed in these two events.

Last Friday staff attended Community Safety and Understanding Training and Child

Safety Standards Training at the Victorian Academy of Teaching and Leadership. The day

included robust learning and conversations between staff and those delivering the

training. There were many pertinent and contemporary ideas and understandings that

were discussed on the day and continue to be important conversations and learnings for

us all.

We look forward to many exciting things coming up for all our students this term.

As tomorrow is Anzac Day and a Public Holiday we will be marching and attending the

ceremony at the Paynesville RSL as a school. We will meet at the corner of King Street

and Main road at 8.30am. The march will commence at 8.40 and we will march to the

Cenotaph for the ceremony at 9am. Our school captains Lexie and Grace will give an

ANZAC day address and present our school wreath. We would love to see many of our

students and staff there marching in school uniforms. You will find a little information

about this commemorative day below.

Wishing you all a great term.



About ANZAC Day

ANZAC Day as we know it was first observed on 25 April 1916, as people came

together to commemorate the landing of Australian and New Zealand forces at

Gallipoli, Türkiye, on 25 April 1915.

This important tradition has now become an opportunity to stop and reflect on

the sacrifice and dedication of all our veteran and service community, and the

families who support them.

It is a significant day for the department, and we proudly recognise our many

staff who have served over the years.

ANZAC Day in your local community

ANZAC Day is a public holiday. School staff and students who wish to observe

the day can join in commemorative activities at the Paynesville RSL. These

activities include the:

● dawn service
● commemoration march
● laying of wreaths
● commemoration service.

For more details, including about the dawn service, refer to the RSL Victoria

website. The dawn service will be livestreamed on the Shrine of Remembrance

website.

RSL Victoria sub-branches also host ANZAC Day commemorative services for

everyone in their local area to attend. For a local ANZAC Day service near you,

refer to the RSL Victoria website.

As ANZAC Day is a public holiday, schools are not required to fly the Australian

national flag at the masthead.

Kind regards, Deb Mathers – Principal

https://rslvic.com.au/news/anzac-day-2024
https://rslvic.com.au/news/anzac-day-2024
https://www.shrine.org.au/anzac-day-2024
https://www.shrine.org.au/anzac-day-2024
https://rslvic.com.au/news/anzac-day-2024


Cross Country

12/13 Girls

1. Mahlia Owen-Marchbank

2. Bella White

3. Hope Spencer

12/13 Boys

1. Hayden Garth

2. Liam David

3. Angus McCaskill

11 Girls

1. Charlotte D’Amore

2. Iley Trease

3. Lacey Kiss

11 Boys

1. George Woodlaird

2. Bill Rickuss

3. Jason Guthrie

10 Girls

1. Ally Woodlaird

2. Melanie Guthrie

3. Londyn Miller

10 Boys

1. George Molinaro

2. Will Fountain

3. Nate Carpenter



9 Girls

1. Annie Rickuss

3. Olivia Gordon

9 Boys

1. Tom Geisler

2. Nathan McGrath

3. LiamWoodlaird

Grade 2 Girls

1. Tilly Loe

2. Amelia Longey

3. Frankie Molinaro

Grade 2 Boys

1. Max David

2. Anthony D’Amore

3. Ethan Wood

Grade 1 Girls

1. Charlotte Brocchi

Grade 1 Boys

1. Chase Martin

2. Brady Henery

3. Vincent Sheldon

Prep Girls

1. Indi Selleck

2. Eliza Holland

Prep Boys

1. Jobe Geisler

2. Lachy Walker

3. Ted Oates





Around the School

School Photos

School Photos will take place on Monday the 20th of May. The following

instructions detail how to order your photos online. The deadline for orders is

4:30pm on the 19th of May.



Recycling

We are accepting donations of cans and bottles with the 10c recycling logo on it. Please

drop off any cans and bottles you would like to donate to the office.

Privacy

We ask that when posting or sharing photos and videos of your child/student that you

ensure that other students are not visible or identifiable, as some students do not have

permission for their images to be shared on social media.

Division Bowls

Grades 5 and 6 students participated in Division bowls in Bairnsdale on Monday.

During Term 1 students worked hard to learn to play bowls and improve their skills.

Congratulations to the students for their great efforts and making it to semi-finals.



COMPLIANCE CORNER

Recently we have been working through our school policies are ensuring that

they line up with the DEpartment of Education & Training’s guidelines.

A number of our policies have been updated and these have been uploaded to our

school website. We encourage families to take the time and familiarise

themselves with these policies and we are more than happy for feedback. This

enables us to keep reviewing our practices.

Recent updates include;

Aboriginal Learning Wellbeing & Safety Complaints

Bullying Prevention policy Digital Learning

Camps & Excursions Inclusion Diversity

Child Safety & Wellbeing Statement of values & school philosophy

Child Safety Code of Conduct Visitors Policy

Child Safety Responding & Reporting

Obligations

Volunteers Policy.

https://paynesville-ps.vic.edu.au/school-policies






Grade 3/4 Classroom Report

Grade 3 / 4 have launched themselves back into their learning by comparing

persuasive and narrative texts to identify what features make a good

persuasive piece. Next, they worked together to brainstorm ideas and

arguments for their own persuasive pieces by doing mock debates.

During maths, students revised different addition strategies

they learnt last term and began applying these skills to

multiplication.

It was a pleasure seeing the enthusiasm and positivity from

all students during Cross Country last week. The

encouragement from everyone was outstanding! Well done

everyone.

Learning focuses

Week 1 & 2

Addition strategies, multiplication 2’s, 3’s, 5’s, 10’s, persuasive writing, predicting, making

connections and expanding vocabulary.

Week 3 & 4

Chance and data displays, multiplication up to 10’s, persuasive writing, inferring and synthesising



Grade 4/5 Classroom Report

Welcome back to school 4/5 families! Our

classroom has started Term Two with a bang!

We started with cross country - where we

cheered on friends through practises and the

main event. Kerry and Miss S were very proud of

the camaraderie between students during this

time and the way they encouraged each other to

try their hardest. Well done to those who

qualified for the next round!

During maths we have started with refreshing our

knowledge of ordering and writing numbers. We

will be moving into factors and measurement in

the next couple of weeks so the students have

completed pre-testing on Essential Maths.

Reading is very exciting because we are launching

our Book Clubs this week! Students will read the

same book together in groups and meet once a

week to discuss their findings. We will be closely

using the Instructional Model during this time

and we can’t wait to hear the amazing thinking

students are doing!

In Writing we are focusing on persuasive writing - this week looking at writing

from different points of view, such as; as a seal seeing rubbish in our oceans.

In our Investigations this week we are looking at the significance of ANZAC day

and why we celebrate it every year.

Congratulations to our classroom leaders for Term Two - as

voted by their classmates. These students will be organising

a variety of different activities for their classmates to

participate in.



Grade 6 Classroom Report

The Grade 6 classroom has made a pleasing start to the term. Students

went back over expectations and our school values. In reading, we

learnt about context clues, synonyms and antonyms to work out the

meaning of unfamiliar words. In writing, we have started our unit on

persuasive writing. Students are writing a persuasive piece on why

people should exercise. Whilst writing this piece, we will be looking at

structure, audience, purpose and persuasive devices. In maths we have

looked at the link between multiplication and

division.

It was fantastic to see all of the Grade 6

students participate in our Cross Country last

week. They all finished the course and set the

standard for a fantastic day!

Recently we received our new whiteboard table.

This table is used for independent conferencing

and group work. Students and staff have

enjoyed the practical aspects of this table.



Staff Member of the Week

As staff we are living our school values everyday and acknowledging the

work each of us as staff does to promote and show values.

Suzy Hudson - Week 1

Jess Sargant - Week 2



Values AwardWinners for Week 1

Paynesville P.S. Values Awards

Value of theWeek: RESPECT

Students identified by staff this week to be demonstrating our School

Values

Rusty Webb - for respecting himself as a learner when undertaking his reading

assessment

Ted Oates - for making space in a game for a child who was left out

Ted Oates - using beautiful manners

Jaylen Howard - for looking after a classmate’s work

Eliza Holland - respecting the yard by picking up rubbish at lunch

Kenzie Cartwright - being helpful and independent in kitchen

Angus Unthank - for respecting both his and other’s learning opportunities

Angus McGrellis - for talking respectfully to his peers

Annie Rickhuss - always being respectful and helpful in our classroom

Oliver Bramhall - for always using his manners

Vincent Sheldon - for always being so respectful in class

Tom Geisler - always showing respect and fairness when playing

Elijah Owen-Marchbank - being constantly respectful to his peers and environment

Tyga Swan - manner towards his peers and teachers

Well done to all these students as well as so many others

across the school that have worked to display actions

showing our value of RESPECT this week.



Values AwardWinners for Week 2

Paynesville P.S. Values Awards

Value of theWeek: SAFETY

Students identified by staff this week to be demonstrating our School

Values

Ally Wood-Laird - for ensuring she spoke to a teacher when she was concerned

about the safety of others

Ayrton Borg - for helping others with keeping the classroom a safe place

Paige Lewis - for keeping our playground safe

Angus Unthank - come to a teacher when he noticed another student was angry

Bella White - for safely helping an adult to carry bags

Iley Trease - always looking out for the safety of her peers

Will Fountain - making good choices around the yard

Charlotte Brocchi - for looking out for her friend’s safety

Ollie Gaffney - helping his friends make safe choices

Will Spencer - for safely using garden tools

Max David - for working safely in kitchen

LiamWood-Laird - following safety procedures in kitchen

Well done to all these students as well as so many others

across the school that have worked to display actions

showing our value of SAFETY this week.












